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 On the National Register of Historic Places 

 

    

 
 Exciting news to report. In another 2-3 weeks the narthex undercarriage work should be done and 

The Maine Barn Company has agreed to order the 5 main carrying beams for the sanctuary, thus starting phase 2 of the 

sub-floor project. This phase is more straight forward and with a little luck the project could be completed by early 

summer. 

 The board is also pleased to announce that we have received over $40,000. in pledges. This amount includes a 

$1000 matching pledge by June and Alvin Wagner that has been met by a local Readfield family.  Is this enough to 

repay the bank loan of $125,000. that we are seeking? No, but we will continue to reach out to community members 

with a letter writing campaign and continue with other fund raising events. Just announced at our February 22 board 

meeting, President Peladeau reported that he had received a letter from Jack and Anita Smart containing a pledge for 

$50,000. This $50,000 pledge is contingent on receipt of an additional $50,000 in gifts/pledges. So all community 

members  who  have not yet responded to our pledge requests, please donate so we do not lose the pledge from the 

Smart family. Pledges should be sent to John Perry,  UMH Treasurer at P.O. Box 451, Readfield, ME. 04355. 

    As mentioned above, the  board will be having additional fund raising events. The fund raising committee is 

planning a dinner featuring international cuisine. It will be held at Maranacook High School on April 1, (April Fool's 

Day, but this is not a joke). All the details have not been worked out yet, but we urge you to “save the date”. We will 

be advertising in the KJ, Community Advertiser, Channel 7, and sending out emails. If you have questions or would 

like to help out at this dinner feel free to call Nancy Durgin at 685-4481. Other board members on the dinner planning 

committee are Joan Wiebe and Marianne Perry. 

  A thank you  goes out  to those who have sent in their 2017 annual membership. We will be keeping you in-

formed on the restorations at the UMH. 

Dear Neighbors; 

Over the last several weeks and months, work on the town budget has been proceeding with the help of many 

to ensure appropriate continuity of town service levels, wise investments, and keeping our municipal budget 

within tight spending constraints. The result, still subject to public input and eventual voter action, is a relative-

ly flat municipal budget. 

It has been noted at several of the initial budget discussions and meetings that there are multiple governing 

bodies that determine our property tax rate. Kennebec County and the Maranacook RSU 38 Schools each con-

tribute services and play a large role in establishing the tax rate in our community. 

The Select Board working with the Town Manager and many volunteers after careful review by the Budget 

Committee recommends to voters a municipal budget which makes up a portion of the necessary taxes to pro-

vide services. Currently the Town of Readfield accounts for just under 19% of the mil rate. 

Over the next few weeks and months there will be public opportunities to provide input on our municipal budg-

et and ask questions about it. Budget documents and meeting information can always be found at the town’s 

website: www.readfield.govoffice.com. I hope you will attend our upcoming public meetings so we may hear 

from you.          

Kind Regards; 

Bruce Bourgoine 

Readfield Select Board 

http://www.readfield.govoffice.com
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It is tax season! Assistance is available by trained volunteers to assist seniors 

complete their income tax.   Locations are: 

Continued on next page!!! 
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If the Age Friendly Committee hears that there is sufficient interest, we will attempt to have a Tax Aide Vol-

unteer come to Readfield next year. 

Sand 

March can still be a snowy and icy month.  If you need a bucket of sand delivered, please call the town office 

and a volunteer will deliver the sand. 

Senior Café 

The Senior Café which meets at the Maranacook Middle School Cafeteria on Monday mornings beginning at 

9:00 am has a number of interesting programs coming up.  All are welcome: 

March 

6 – Protecting Seniors from Exploitation from Maine Legal Services for the Elderly 

13 – Cohen Center Overview of Activities and Services - Nick Cloutier 

20 – Wolfneck State Park Presentation 

27 – Superintendent Donna Wolfrom to provide a budget overview 

April 

3 – A Mountaineering and Rock Climbing Odyssey - Steve Vose 

10 – No Programming Currently Scheduled 

24 – Understanding Medicare and Medicaid and Long Term Care Events - Carrie Peabody 

 

Join the Senior Café for coffee, muffins and interesting conversation.  

Readfield Blizzard Busters Snowmobile Club 

 

We seem to have gotten our share of that fluffy white stuff – at least over these past few weeks!  Unfortunate-

ly the rain and warm temperatures are taking it away almost as fast as it arrived! The trails are in superb con-

dition thanks to our trail committee volunteers.  Directional signs may be partially buried so look closely for 

them.  The season is short - Spring will be here soon enough - so enjoy it while we can.  We see lots of 

sledders, cross country skiers, big wheel bikers and hikers on Readfield’s nicely groomed trails.  Be careful 

and please stay on the marked trails.  Generous landowners grant us permission to access their land on the 

marked trails only – not in their unmarked open fields.  A property owner can and will revoke the privilege if 

the privilege is abused.  We can’t say it strongly enough.  Here are a few locals enjoying the winter weather! 
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MAINE AUTHOR GEORGE SMITH TO SPEAK AT RHS ANNUAL MEETING on MARCH 18th  

Readfield Historical Society (RHS) is pleased to announce that Maine author George A. Smith will be the 

guest speaker at their 31st annual meeting at Gile Hall, 8 Old Kents Hill Road on Saturday, March 18th 

at 1:00pm. Smith’s presentation will follow a brief business meeting and election of officers.  

 

Smith authors an outdoor news blog for the Bangor Daily News and a weekly editorial column for the 

Kennebec Journal and Waterville Sentinel. For nearly forty years Smith has written articles for The 

Maine Sportsman magazine. On another front, he co-hosts the television show Wildfire which focuses on 

hunting, fishing, conservation and environmental issues. In 2014 Islandport Press published Smith’s 

book   A Life Lived Outdoors which includes some of his favorite stories about home, camp, family, faith, 

travel, hunting, fishing and growing up in Winthrop. Earlier this year Down East Books published his 

newest release about Maine Sporting Camps. Additionally, he and his wife Linda, a retired first grade 

teacher, write a weekly travel column for Central Maine Newspapers. Their column focuses on Maine 

inns, restaurants, events and activities. Last September, Islandport Press published a Maine travel book 

in which George and Linda’s favorite inns and restaurants are featured. 

 

George is a Winthrop native a graduate of the University of Maine, and has lived in Mount Vernon for 

38years. He and Linda have three children and three grandchildren. Smith’s books will be available for 

purchase after the program and he will stay for book signings, while RHS serves refreshments.  

 

READFIELD HISTORY WALKS  

Times and locations are being planned for the spring of 2017 and will be announced in April.  For details 

about the presentations below or Readfield History Walks visit http://readfieldhistorywalks.blogspot.com  

 

THREE SPRING READFIELD HISTORY CLASSES 

Three Readfield historical presentations will be offered at Maranacook Adult and Community Education 

(MACE) by Dale Potter-Clark in March, April and May. Cost is $12.50 for each class or $30 for all three. 

Class registration fees will help towards establishing a “Museum in the Streets” in Readfield. To register 

call MACE at 685-4923 x 1065 or online at https://maranacook.coursestorm.com/  

1) Wednesday, March 15, 2017 6:30-8pm: The Day Readfield Corner Burned  

2) Tuesday, April 25, 2017 6:30-8pm: Was the Underground Railroad REALLY in Readfield 

3) Wednesday, May 31, 2017 6:30-8pm: The Founders and Evolution of Summer Resorts & Kids Camps A 

presentation about the process of researching and writing the book by the same name, followed by a read-

ing and book signing.    

 

The Readfield Historical Society has existed since 1985 to preserve the rich heritage of Readfield and its’ people. The RHS 
collections of memorabilia and historical and genealogical resource materials are extensive, as is our photo collection. 
Additionally, “history walks”, historical presentations and programs are offered throughout the year. Visitors are wel-
come during summer hours Thurs. Sat. 10:00am—2:00pm or by appointment when the building is accessible. Contact 
Bob Harris at (207) 377-2299 or readfieldhistorical@gmail.co. Please be sure to “Like” us on Face-
book. 

  Maine author George Smith of Mt. 

Vernon will speak at Readfield 

Historical Society’s 31st annual 

meeting on March 18th.  

On June 11, 1921 lightening struck a kerosene barrel 

inside a store in the middle of the business district at 

Readfield Corner. A fire erupted from the explosion 

that destroyed nearly the entire center of town. A 

presentation by Dale Potter-Clark on March 15th will 

include a slide show and narrative about what exist-

ed at Readfield Corner prior to the fire and the dev-

astating aftermath. Pictured here is Main Street 

looking east. In the forefront is an automobile 

thought to be driven to the scene by a Kennebec 

Journal reporter.  



Revenue and Expense Summary Reports for March 

Page 8 Readfield Messenger 



 

Maranacook Adult Education 

 

 

Page 9 Volume 14 Issue 3 

HiSET/High School Diploma Classes – Ongoing Year-round 

Class Name Start Date    

     

Aromatic Yoga Nidra  3/2/2017    

Ceremics: Beginning/Intermediate 3/2/2017    

Firearms Hunter Safety Class  3/7/2017    

Beginner Fly Fishing   3/8/2017    

Aging well with Yoga  3/9/2017    

Beginner Fly Tying  3/9/2017    

CDL  Career Night 3/9/2017    

Upholstery Basics 3/9/2017    

Reiki Level Two 3/9/2017    

OSHA Construction 10  3/11/2017    

Constellations of Spring   3/13/2017    

Maine Driving Dynamics  3/14/2017    

The Day Readfield Corner Burned 3/15/2017    

Beginning Beekeeping  3/18/2017    

Archery (Bow) Safety Class 3/21/2017    

Tap It & Heal  3/23/2017    

Create a Unique Art Necklace - NEW! 3/29/2017    

Gift Boxes and More - NEW! 3/29/2017    

Watercolor Painting  - NEW! 3/30/2017    

     

                                    To register, or for more details and to view all clas-
ses, go to:   

  

         http://maranacook.maineadulted.org     

                            Or call the Adult Ed office at 685-4923 x1065 for more 
info   

  

Readfield  Emporium                                          
Gourmet pizzas, entrees, eat in & take 

out, wine & beer                                                                      

Wed. through Sun. 5—9ish    

9:00am Brunch Sat. & Sun.                                                       

685-7348 







Town of Readfield, 8 Old Kents Hill Rd, Readfield Maine 04355, Phone: 207-685-4939, Fax: 207-685-4939, E-Mail: readfield@roadrunner.com 
 

March 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 

6:30 Select Brd. 

Mtg. and 4th 

Budget Draft  

7 8 

6:30 Plan. Brd. 

 

 

6:30 Public 

Budget Mtg. 

9 

5:00 Road Com. 

10 11 

12 13 

6:00 Heritage 

Days Mtg. 

14 

6:30 Conserv. 

Com. 

15 

6:30 RSU & SB 

meet on the 

Budget. 

16 17 18 

19 20 

6:30 Select Brd. 

& review War-

rant. 

Nomination Pa-

pers available at 

the Town Office. 

21 22 

6:30 Plan. Brd. 

 

6:30 RSU Mtg. 

23 24 25 

26 27 28 

6:30 Trails Com. 

29 

6:30 RSU Mtg. 

30 31  

Bourgoine, Bruce: (207) 624-1977 bbourgoine@readfieldmaine.org  

Dunham, Thomas: Phone: (207) 685-4524 selectboard.td@ne.twcbc.com 

Parent, John:  Phone: (207) 242-7420 jparent@readfieldmaine.org 

Sammons, Christine:  Phone: (412) 779-4368  csamons@readfieldmaine.org 

Woodsum, Kathryn Mills: Phone: (207) 685-9094 kwoodsum@readfieldmaine.org 

Select Board Contact Information 

mailto:bourgoine.selectboard.readfield@outlook.com

